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Introduction
Welcome to the twelfth issue of the Social Exclusion Action Planning Newsletter!

As you will see, we have had an enquiry from a Network member about social exclusion policies: it’s great news that one of the key functions of the Network – to form a link between library authorities – is really beginning to take off. We hope to see you at the forthcoming Network events – they are also proving good starting points for sharing information about recent developments.

John Pateman & John Vincent


Forthcoming Network events
"An evening with ...", 17 May 2000, LAHQ
John Pateman and John Vincent have been invited to take part in one of the PTEG series of "Evening with ..." events. This will be at LAHQ from 6pm.

Social Exclusion Action Planning Network/Quality Leaders Project Joint Conference, 5 June 2000, London Voluntary Resource Centre, 356 Holloway Road, London N7 6PA
In the morning, the Network Conference will explore the themes of Best Value, Lifelong Learning and Reading Development (and social exclusion and public libraries). This will be followed in the afternoon by the Quality Leaders Project Conference which will include reports-back on the Quality Leaders research project and the preparation of an action plan. Speakers booked so far include: Chris Atkins (DCMS), Miranda McKearney (Well Worth Reading) and Roger McKenzie (London Borough of Islington).

Network Members' Meeting 15 June 2000
The third Network members meeting will take place on the morning of 15 June, followed by a talk by David Murray (Director of the London Libraries Development Agency) on how the LLDA will be working with libraries to tackle social exclusion. Full details and agenda to follow.

Conference to launch the report of the Research project, Public Library Policy and Social Exclusion, 10 July 2000, LAHQ
Further details from Rebecca Linley, School of Information Management, Leeds Metropolitan University, The Grange, Beckett Park Campus, Leeds LS6 3QS

tel: 0113-2832600 x 3661

email: <r.linley@lmu.ac.uk>


"Join up to tackle exclusion"
The first in the new series of regular columns in Public Library Journal has just been published
, with an outline of the current and forthcoming work of the Network, and a "box" with details of the Quality Leaders Project - which is to be covered in more depth in the next issue of PLJ.


Network Seminar 24 March

I have written up the Plenary session of the Seminar and circulated copies earlier this month – please let me know if your copy has not arrived.
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Seminar, 11 April 2000
The Seminar which we held in conjunction with the NW Branch of the LA  at Greatstone Library in Trafford, Greater Manchester (and at which Dave Muddiman, Rebecca Linley, Martin Dutch and I spoke) was very well attended and proved another successful event.

Again, I have written up the key points from the Plenary session, and will be circulating these shortly.
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Enquiry about Social Exclusion Policies

Following her attendance at the Network Seminar on 24 March, Sue Wink of Grimsby Central Library, North East Lincolnshire Council, has been asked to prepare a policy document for her authority on social exclusion.

If anyone is working on something similar (or has policy documents already in existence, which they would be willing to share), Sue would be pleased to hear from you – her ‘phone number is 01472 323627.

Burning Issues Group
At the AGM of the Burning Issues Group
 on 15 March 2000, I was elected Chair - I hope to be able to raise the profile of the Group, and also to develop initiatives to tackle the social exclusion of lesbians, gay men, bisexuals and transgendered people.

One issue which immediately strikes me is the possible cross-over between library authorities who are involved in the Burning Issues Group and who are also members of the Network, and I would be interested to hear from those of you whose authorities are also participants in BIG. I am particularly interested in looking at what authorities feel would be most useful to them at this time, and what you think the Network and BIG could provide for you. 
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Mentoring for staff in Library & Information Services: guidelines for mentors, learners and managers 
These important guidelines, produced by the Library Association's Personnel, Training and Education Group [PTEG], were launched at a PTEG event on 12 April. 

The meeting agreed that mentoring should not just be used to support "fast-trackers" or under-achievers: it was important for all staff at all levels, whilst, at the same time, we needed to recognise the vital role mentoring plays as part of a positive action programme.

Copies of the Guidelines can be obtained from the LA.
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Charging and Networked Services
Just in case you haven't seen this, Charging and Networked Services is a recent "issue paper" from the Networked Services Policy Taskgroup, written by Ian Everall (Walsall Library & Information Services) and Sarah Ormes (UKOLN) on behalf of EARL, the Library Association and UKOLN.

The paper covers why charging for networked services is a policy issue; provides a snapshot of the current range of charging policies in operation; examines the current policy context; details some of the issues in the "fee vs free" debate; and suggests a policy framework to help library authorities shape their local charging policy.

Amongst the issues included is social exclusion, and this is a valuable briefing on the pros and cons (and what you need to take into account) of the charging debate.

The full text of the paper and links to further information on the topic are available at:

<http://www.earl.org.uk/events/presentations/>

or from Sarah Ormes, the project manager for the issue paper series:

Sarah Ormes, UKOLN, The University of Bath, Bath BA2 7AY

e-mail: <s.l.ormes@ukoln.ac.uk>

tel: 01225 826711
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Closing the digital divide …

The report of Policy Action Team 15 (PAT 15) was published at the end of March. Closing the digital divide: information and communication technologies in deprived areas can be obtained from the PAT 15 website www.pat15.org.uk or from Christians on tel: 0870 1502 500. The report can also be accessed on the Social Exclusion Unit website http://www.cabinet-office.gov.uk/seu/index.htm .

The report highlights barriers which currently exist, and makes a series of far-reaching recommendations which will have an impact on libraries, such as, for example, Key Recommendations 3 and 10 (taken from the Executive Summary of the report):

“Within individual neighbourhoods local marketing and outreach activities, using local mentors, where possible, should be implemented to encourage people to take the first steps towards using ICTs.”

“In addressing the needs of poor neighbourhoods particular consideration needs to be given to black and minority ethnic groups. Local ICT champions and mentors should be drawn from the community they serve, and local provision should reflect the cultural background of the neighbourhood, for example by providing supported home loan of laptops in communities where women find using public facilities difficult.”


This Newsletter was compiled by John Vincent. Please send any comments or items for the next issue to:

John Vincent

Wisteria Cottage

Nadderwater

Exeter EX4 2JQ

tel/fax: 01392 256045






April 2000
� Public Library Journal 15 (1), 2000, p23.


� the Burning Issues Group is an Organisation in Liaison with the Library Association, and its prime aim is to be "working towards quality services for lesbians and gay men"
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